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7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 4ÉÍÅÓȡ 4ÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ  
3ÕÎÄÁÙ ζȡήήÁÍ Ǫ ίήȡαήÁÍ 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ #ÏÎÔÅÍÐÏÒÁÒÙ γȡαήÐÍ  
3ÕÎÄÁÙ ηȡίγÁÍ-  !ÄÕÌÔ "ÉÂÌÅ 3ÔÕÄÙ Ǫ 

9ÏÕÔÈ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 

A voice cries:  

òIn the wilderness prepare the way of the Lord;  
make straight in the desert a highway for our God.  

               Isaiah 40:3 



 

T H E  A R I S I N G  N E W S  

               Advent Worship Services       
Wednesday, December 5th @ 7:00pm  
Wednesday, December 12th @ 7:00pm  
Wednesday, December 19th @ 7:00pm  

 

Childrenõs Christmas Program 
Sunday, December 9th @ 10:30am  

 

No Contemporary Service  
Saturday, December 22nd  

 

  Christmas Eve Worship   
Monday, December 24th   

5:00pm & 7:00pm  
 11:00pm Candlelight Service  

w/Communion   
 

              Christmas Day Worship          
Tuesday, December 25th @ 9:00am  

 

        New Yearõs Eve Communion Worship         
    Monday, December 31st @ 7:00pm  

December Worship Services  



 Church Staff 
 

Vacancy Pastor 
Rev. David Jacob 

 
Pastor of Youth & Family  

Rev. Isaac Johnson 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Merle Warnsholz 

 
Business Manager 

Barb Grosskopf 
 

Secretary 
Childrenõs Ministry Director 

Leslie McCoy 
 

Little Blessings Daycare Director 
Terrie Burkey 

 
Organist 

Marilyn Luebbe  
 

Music Director  
Maria Klein  

 
Custodian 

Angela Stickel 
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ñLord, now 
you are let-
ting your 
serv-

ant depart in 
peace, 

    according 
to your word; 
for my eyes 
have seen 
your  
salvation 

    that you 
have pre-
pared in the 
presence of 
all peoples, 
a light for 
revelation to 
the Gentiles, 

    and for 
glory to your 
people Israel.  

 
Luke 2:29-32 

 

 
 December 1-2  
The Coming of the Son of Man 
32 Truly, I say to you, this generation will not pass away until all 
has taken place.33 Heaven and earth will pass away, but my words 
will not pass away.                     Luke 21:25-36 
  

 December 8-9  
John the Baptist Prepares the Way 
4 As it is written in the book of the words of Isaiah the prophet, 
ñThe voice of one crying in the wilderness: óPrepare the way of the 
Lord,[a]

 make his paths straight. 5 Every valley shall be filled, and 

every mountain and hill shall be made low, and the crooked shall 
become straight, and the rough places shall become level 

ways,6 and all flesh shall see the salvation of God.ôò                                            
                   Luke 3:1-14 
  

 December 15-16 
Messengers From John the Baptist          
20 And when the men had come to him, they said, ñJohn the Bap-
tist has sent us to you, saying, óAre you the one who is to come, 
or shall we look for another?ôò 21 In that hour he healed many peo-
ple of diseases and plagues and evil spirits, and on many who 
were blind he bestowed sight.22 And he answered them, ñGo and 
tell John what you have seen and heard: the blind receive their 
sight, the lame walk, lepers[a] are cleansed, and the deaf hear, the 
dead are raised up, the poor have good news preached to 
them. 23 And blessed is the one who is not offended by me.ò  
                                  Luke 7:18-28 
   

 December 22-23 
Mary Visits Elizabeth 
 And Elizabeth was filled with the Holy Spirit, 42 and she exclaimed 
with a loud cry, ñBlessed are you among women, and blessed 
is the fruit of your womb! 43 And why is this granted to me that 
the mother of my Lord should come to me? 44 For behold, when 
the sound of your greeting came to my ears, the baby in my 
womb leaped for joy.               Luke 1:39-45 
 
 

 December 29-30   
Jesus Presented At the Temple 
 8 he took him up in his arms and blessed God and said,   ñLord, 
now you are letting your servant[a] depart in peace, according to 
your word;30 for my eyes have seen your salvation that you have 
prepared in the presence of all peoples, 32 a light for revelation to 
the Gentiles, and for glory to your people Israel.ò   
                                                              Luke 2:22-40 

The Gospel for December 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+3%3A1-14&version=ESV#fen-ESV-25021a
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+7%3A18-28&version=ESV#fen-ESV-25209a
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke+2%3A22-40&version=ESV#fen-ESV-24994a


As winter progresses and inclement 
weather arises, we find a need to 
come up with a protocol. We are 
looking into our phone system to 
see if robo-calls are an option 
should we need to call off services. 
But, for now, look to your email, 
Facebook, and Channels KWQC & 
WQAD for information on cancella-
tions. 

The rain date for the Nativi-
ty Set-up is Saturday,  
December 8th @ 8am. 
Please bring cordless drills 
and any other tools you 
think might be helpful. 
Come and help beautify our 
grounds for the Christmas 
Season! 





Christmas Greetings from Lutheran East Side Mission  
 

As we pause to celebrate the birthday of our Lord, we also celebrate the love that 
brings us all together. Your love is shown through your prayers, support and con-
tributions given to Lutheran East Side Mission. Thank you to Our Savior Lutheran 
Church and Preschool for their annual fall donations to the Mission pantry. Thank 
you to the many Christian friends of Our Saviorôs who boxed and loaded all the 
donations, you are appreciated! Thank you to the families who have passed on to 
our Mission families clothing, furniture and household items. Thank you to Trinity 
Lutheran for hosting an Angel tree for the Mission families. In many of our homes 
these gifts received will be the only gifts given. Your Christian compassion allows 
the joy of Christmas to live in the hearts of many families each day all year as they are reminded of 
Godôs grace. 
 

In many ways the Mission is blessed with people that are compelled to get involved and make a dif-
ference. Our hope is that every church within our circuit would have representation on our Board of 
Directors. Please consider becoming a Mission council member, your opinion and vote matters. We 
welcome all guests to the board meetings and if you would like to discuss a topic during the meet-
ings please contact us in advance to be scheduled on the agenda. The Mission Council brings to the 
Board their experience, enthusiasm and ideas. We know how important it is to work together to get 
things done and we are grateful for the Boardôs commitment for ñédo not depend on your own un-
derstanding.  Seek his will in all you do, and he will direct your path.ò Proverbs 3:5-6. We pray that 

the Lord continues to bless our Board Members with the knowledge to address the challenges and 
concerns that they face while conducting productive Board meetings. The Board of Directors would 
like to thank everyone who visited the Mission during our ice cream social in honor of our 30th anni-
versary. 
 

Compassion never ceases as people generously give, a special thank you to everyone that contribut-
ed to the events that our Mission families attended this fall. Once again Immanuel Lutheran hosted 
the Missionôs annual family fest, Pastor Ferch, and Amy Dawson are amazing helpers; always atten-
tive to the needs of our children. The childrenôs Halloween party was fun with a bonfire, treasure 
hunt, games and treats. Finishing out the fall season we visited the Festival of Trees. In honor of our 
Lord and Savior the children decorated a tree on display at the festival of trees. The theme for our 
tree was Angels. ñé.The virginôs name was Mary. The angel went to her and said, Greetings, 
you who are highly favored! ñThe Lord is with youé.So the holy one to be born will be called 
the Son of God.ò Luke 1:28-35 
 

We are grateful that the Mission provides people with a place to worship & pray, attend Sunday 
school, the Ladies Bible study, and the after school program. Through your prayers and commit-
ment Mission families are encouraged to seek our Lord. For our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ is the 
way, the truth, and the life!  
 

Anyone interested in volunteering at the Mission can contact us at 563-323-6812.  We welcome all 
visitors and are especially in need of volunteers to teach Sunday school and help at the after school 
program. The after school program is Monday - Thursday from 3:00 - 5:30.  Our Faith based pro-
gram offers help with homework, community outreach, and we enjoy many planned activities. 
There are  opportunities available to volunteer, no matter your age, donôt be afraid to ask how you 
can help, the time or talents you have to offer will be well received at Lutheran East Side Mission. 
 

May your Christmas be filled with faith, love and peace. 



þEvery tithe of 

the land, 

whether of the 

seed of the 

land or of the 

fruit of the 

trees, it is the 

Lordüs; it is 

holy to the 

Lord.ÿ 

Leviticus 27:30 

C HURCH  F INANCIALS   FOR  N OVEMBER , 2018 

Submitted by: Barb Grosskopf  

T H E  A R I S I N G  N E W S  



 Menõs Ministry 
B IBLICAL  S TEWARDSHIP                    P A  G  E    7 

The Lutheran ChurchðMissouri Synod 
Stewardship Ministry 
December 2018 newsletter article 
 

Throughout his epistles and his preaching recorded in the Book of Acts, St. Paul refers, in one 
way or another, to thanksgiving and thankfulness nearly 50 times. Whether vertically toward 
God, or horizontally toward the neighbor, thanksgiving is a major theme within St. Paulôs 
body of work.  
 

What does this mean? It means thankfulness is intrinsic to the life of those baptized into 
Christ. In other words, giving thanks is what Christians do as they live out their lives in this 
world. 
 

The problem is that we often forget this. Consider your average, run-of-the-mill, normal day. 
When you get home, and your parents, your spouse or your children ask about your day, what 
first comes to your mind? After 99 percent of things went right, went exactly as planned, were 
enjoyable and blessings, we tend to focus on and remember the 1 percent of things that went 
poorly, that didnôt go as planned, and that were nuisances.  
 

We remember the bad things. We focus on discontent. And we fail to give thanks in all cir-
cumstances for everything (Eph. 5:20) and to rejoice in the Lord always (Phil. 4:4). 
 

Thankfulness and contentment go together. We are content with things for which we are 
thankful.  St. Paul could be content with having plenty or when in need because He gave 
thanks to the Lord for all things. He thanked the Lord for those who had prayed for him and 
listened to his proclamation of the Gospel. He gave thanks for their good works in and for the 
Church of Christ. He gave thanks for the grace of God in Christ Jesus and found that Godôs 
grace was sufficient for him. 
 

So, give thanks for all things and in all circumstances dear brothers and sisters in Christ. For 
you have been saved from sin, death, and hell by the death and resurrection of our Lord, Jesus 
Christ. You have been added to the very family of God in an adoption of grace through Holy 
Baptism. God is your Father. Our Lord, Jesus Christ is your brother. 
 

But He not only provides for your spiritual well-being, He cares also for this body and life. 
Your Father in heaven provides food and clothes, house and home, husband, wife, and chil-
dren. He gives you reason and all your senses. He has given you the raw talents that you have 
developed into careers. Everything you are and everything that you have is a gift from His fa-
therly divine goodness and mercy, without any merit or worthiness in you.  
 

Give thanks for these things. Make a list ï every morning if you must. Say them out loud. Sing 
about them within the congregation of the saints. And remember this: God has given you these 
things so that you may be of service to those around you ï your family, your neighbors, your 
brothers and sisters in Christ. For to whom much is given; much shall be required (Luke 
12:48).   



þEvery tithe of 

the land, 

whether of the 

seed of the 

land or of the 

fruit of the 

trees, it is the 

Lordüs; it is 

holy to the 

Lord.ÿ 

Leviticus 27:30 

 

òProclaiming the good news of salvation through Jesus Christ  

L ITTLE  B LESSINGS  D AYCARE  

T H E  A R I S I N G  N E W S  

On November 29
th
, the children in the pre-K room went to St. Ambrose to see ñHonkò.  

They had a wonderful time watching Honk. Thanks again for the church allowing the 
daycare to take the children on field trips. 
 

December is always a busy month with so many activities going on.  We start the month 
off with our Christmas program on December 4

th
 at 7:00 pm.  Everyone from the congre-

gation is invited to attend and have fellowship with the daycare families and enjoy an en-
tertaining program. 
 

On December 11
th
, the children from the pre-K room will be visiting Circa21 to see Pi-

nocchio.  This is such an adventure for the children to be able to enjoy musicals at such 
a young age.  Some have asked, and I always answer the same way, our children are 
very well behaved on our adventures to Circa21 and St. Ambrose.   
 

December 20
th
, we start having school age children for the Christmas break.  Any family 

in the church needing child care for school age children, please contact the daycare. 
 

December 21
st
, the children will have their ñPolar Expressò day, along with Christmas 

parties.  If there is anyone in the congregation that loves to read to children, you could 
use you to read the Polar Express to the children.  Please let the daycare or the church 
office know if youôd be interested. 
 

On December 24
th
, the center will be open depending on how many families need care, 

otherwise we will be closed on the 24
th
 and 25

th
. 

 

December 31st the center will be open until noon and closed on January 1
st
 to observe 

New Years Day.  Opening back up on January 2
nd
 with all the children. 

 

During the month of December the children will be learning about boxes and the ark of 
the covenant, a special box where Moses had the people of Israel keep the Ten Com-
mandments.  The second week of December the theme is about walls and how God 
helped Joshua and the people of Israel defeat the people of Jericho.  The rest of the 
month, the children will be learning and celebrating the birth of Jesus.   
 

There are ornaments on the angel tree of items the daycare is in need of.  Please con-
sider making a donation to the daycare of items listed. 
 

Last, but the most important is to thank everyone in the church that has helped the day-
care in so many different ways this past year.  The children, the teachers and myself re-
ally appreciate all the help.   
 
Have a safe and wonderful Christmas 
Terrie 



Kids Connection submitted by Leslie McCoy 
 

Join us on Sunday 
mornings @ 9:15am, 
as we dig into Godõs 

word. 
 

Kidõs Ablaze has 
been cancelled. 
We are working on 
new ideas for how 
best to serve this 
age group in the  

future. 
 

Our offering for  
the rest of 2018  
will be put  
towards  

Relief efforts  
From the after-
math of Hurricanes 
Florence & Michael. 

 

 Sunday school 

We have a staffed nursery for chil-
dren 6 monthsñ3yrs old, from 9:15-
10:15 on Sundays. Itõs a blessing to 
get to know your child! 
 

Nursery Schedule 
 

Dec 2  -  Kaite Johnson 
Dec 9  -  Tabetha Russell 
Dec 16  -  Dawn Luedtke 
   Rachel Luebbe 
Dec 23  -  No Nursery Coverage 
Dec 30  -  No Nursery Coverage 
     
 

Please invite family and friends to see and 
hear the Christmas story told by our chil-
dren! Weõll be ending our program with 
birthday cake and ice cream this year!  

You wonõt want to miss it! 
 

Practice - Sunday, December 2 @ 9:15am 
Practice - Saturday, December 8 @ 9am 
Practice - Sunday, December 9 @ 9:15am 
Performance - Sunday, December 9 @ 

10:30am 
 

No Sunday School  
Dec. 23rd or Dec. 30th. 

The Gifts We Bring to Jesus 



 

ò...with 

full courage now 

as always 

Christ will be 

honored in my 

body, whether by 

life or by 

death.  For to 

me TO LIVE IS 

CHRIST, and to 

die is gain.ò 

~ St. Paul,  

Philippians 1  

 

Middle School 

RCLC Youth: 

Living in 

Christ 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: Join Mrs. Michelle Firch at 9:15 on 
Sunday mornings to begin a new journey in growing closer 
to Jesus and one another. 
 

CONFIRMATION: Confirmation classes are Wednesday 
nights @ 5:30pm. December 5th is the last class in Decem-
ber. Classes will resume on January 9th. Enjoy your Christ-
mas Break! 
 

YOUTH GROUP: Come join us for our Christmas Cookies 
for Public Servants event on Saturday, December 8th @ 
1:30pm. Contact Jon Rasler with any questions. (563)370
-8854. 
 

A special Thank You to the Ruhnke family and Joe Bro-
phyôs parents, who donated much needed furniture for 
our youth room, and to Steve McCoy, Gus Ruhnke, 
Scott Sievert, and Terry Warner, who gave of their time 
and helped with the heavy lifting!  

Friends 

are    

welcome 

at all our 

events. 

Please  

invite 

them!  

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+2&version=ESV#fen-ESV-29382c
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+2&version=ESV#fen-ESV-29382c
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+2&version=ESV#fen-ESV-29382c
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High School 

BIBLE STUDY: Make Sunday School a priority!  Join Scott and Brianna on 
Sunday mornings at 9:15.  If 10 kids attend at one time, Becky will throw you 
a party! Friends are encouraged to come!   
 
YOUTH GROUP: Next Youth Group will be Sunday, December 9 @ 
noon.  A light lunch (pizza - no Dominoes) will be served.  Instead of cookie 
decorating, we will  do a Christmas activity. ?s contact Becky Van Nice 563
-299-4595 or Bryan Johnson 563-579-3334 . 
* Sunday, January 13 @ noon activity TBD.  

Any youth, if you are reading this, please find Becky.  I will have a special gift 
for you if you can recite the following verse " When they saw the star, 
they rejoiced exceedingly with great joy."  Matthew 2:10 (extra special 
praises if memorized!)  

National Youth Gathering (NYG) planning is underway.  We have confirmed 
transportation!  We have chartered a bus through Burlington Trailways to take 
us to Minneapolis and bring us home.  We will be travelling with youth from 
Parkview Lutheran.  Risen Christ has 10 youth and 2 adults planning to attend 
the gathering in July 2019.  Please continue  to pray by name for those at-
tending:  Savannah, Elizabeth, Grant, Andrew, Kaedyn, Andrew, Marc, 
Delaney, Logan, Molli, Becky and Bryan.  

High School youth will be serving soup dinners during Advent!  A suggest-
ed donation of $3 will provide you with a hot bowl of soup, crackers and des-
sert!  The funds raised will assist the youth with travel expenses associated with 
the National Youth Gathering and other activities the kids will participate in 
during youth group.  Soup will be served by the youth beginning at 6pm and 
will conclude at 6:45 (come early so your bowl can be filled!)  Advent Worship 
Service follows at 7pm.   
December 5:  Chili and Chicken Noodle 
December 12:  Broccoli Cheddar  and Vegetable Beef 
December 19:  Ham and Bean and Potato  



       Music Notes  
Submitted by Maria Klein  

Joy to The World! 
 
Hello again Risen Christ Lutheran! We hope you had a great Fall season (which came and 
went so fast) and now onto what many would agree can be the most busy and joyful time 
of year! My prayer for you and your family is that in all the hustle and bustle you take a 
little time to let the sounds of the season, the beautiful hymns and worship pieces sink into 
your soul, and remind you of the true hope our world received one special night in Bethle-
hem with the birth of our Savior Jesus. No greater love demonstrated than our God com-
ing to Earth to live a perfect life, destroy sin, and give us eternal life!  
 
This Advent season we will be celebrating that joy and the anticipation of awaiting the 
coming of our Savior in our worship and music! A huge thank you to everyone who has 
been preparing for weeks the music we will enjoy this month! If you'd still like to be a 
part of it all- there's still time! Quick Reminder of rehearsal days-  
 
Tuesday nights at 6:15pm- Chimes Group 
Tuesday nights at 7pm- Adult Choir  
Saturdays at 9am-10am- Youth Band Ensemble  
*special music or solos- you can set a time with Maria Klein too! 
*One date to mark on your calendar is Tuesday, December 4th. No practices that 
night, but come celebrate the season with Little Blessings Christmas Program at 
7pm. 
 
Throughout December we have a number of pieces by each of our musical groups pre-
pared including "The Advent Carol", "Advent Acclamation", and "He is Born" as well as 
the opportunity to see multiple groups perform together! And of course you will hear a 
collection of hymn favorites such as "Angel's We Have Heard on High" "Joy To The 
World", "The First Noel", and "O Little Town of Bethlehem"... Plus a few other surprises! 
One of the most fun and exciting services to attend is Sunday December 10th at the 
10:30am service- where the Sunday school children will be sharing their Christmas pro-
gram! We hope you will join us this holiday season! May your hearts and spirits be lifted 
with the excitement of Immanuel, God with us! Have a very Merry Christmas season!  
 

In His Name, 
Maria Klein 
Music Director 
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Submitted by: Paulette Waech 
LWML DEC NEWSLETTER 2018 
ñPaul, an apostle of Christ Jesus by the will of God, according to the promise of like that is in 
Christ Jesus.  To Timothy, my dear son, Grace, mercy and peace from God the Father and Christ 
Jesus our Lord. I thank God, whom I serve, as my forefathers did, with a clear conscience, as 
night and day I constantly remember you in my prayers.  Recalling your tears I long to see you, so 
that I may be filled with joy.  I have been reminded of your sincere faith, which first lived in your 
grandmother Lois and your mother Eunice, and, I am persuaded, now lives in you also.  For this 
reason I remind you to fan into flame the gift of God, which is in you through the laying on of my 
hands.  For God did not give us a spirit of timidity, but a spirit of power, of love and of self-
discipline.ò  II Tim. 1:1-7 
 

With the upcoming season of Advent, Christmas and Epiphany, it is so easy to be caught up in the 
ways of the world and focus on them, losing our focus of our true reason of joy and celebrationðthe 
birth of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  May we fan into flame our faith to all, no matter 
where, no matter who, and share the joy of our loving Redeemer this Christmas and always.   
 

MEMORIAL: REV. RANDY McHONE     A memorial of $50.00 has been given to Iowa East 
District in memory of the Rev. Randolph McHone, Junior Counselor of the LWML District, who 
went Home to be with the Lord last month.  Rev. McHone was recently involved with the District 
Convention this past June in Cedar Rapids as Bible Study leader.  He also served as an Interim Pas-
tor and an Advocate for Operation Barnabas.    Praying Godôs comfort and strength to his family.   
 

NATIONAL LWML CONVENTION:     The National LWML Convention is scheduled for June 
20-23, 2019, in Mobile, AL.  Details regarding the convention, speakers, entertainment, worship ser-
vices, Mission Grants, plus registration, meals, choir and travel, are in the Winter Quarterly, which is 
now available  from Janet Wenz.  Several ladies from Risen Christ are planning to attend, transporta-
tion via airline.  (Amtrak available but only to New Orleans, then by bus to Mobile, AL.) Michelle 
Warner is working on securing costs for flights, and hotel reservations suggested in the Quarterly.  
More information to follow in the January newsletter.   
 

MISSION PROJECTS--2018:     The ladies of LWML continue to work on Mission Projectsð
layettes, quilts, health kits, school kits, and pl-arn mats, for Lutheran World Relief and Orphan Grain 
Train.  In addition to the mission projects,  the society continues to supplement three  students at 
Concordia Seminary, they include second year students Christopher Deneen, $25.00; Ben Oelschlae-
ger, $25.00, and first year student, Brandon Metcalf and wife, $50.00.  Support for the three young 
men is funded through the LWML General Fund and the 50 cent on-going greeting card sales in the 
library.   
 

MITES UPDATE--2018:     Mites for the first 11 months of 2018 have totaled $1,405.41, total 
mites for 2017 were $1,234.22, a difference of $171.19, as of this time.  Thank you for your generos-
ity in contributing to the District and National Mission Grants, to further reach lost souls and present 
the saving Word of God, and His free gift of salvation by the atoning blood of Jesus.   
 

DATES TO REMEMBER:  (Subject to change) 
 Thursday, Dec. 6 6:30pm Ladies Bible Study               Fellowship Hall 
  Study entitled:      ñHeartò Matters:  ñA Look At Maryò  
 Tuesday, Dec. 11 6:30pm  Evening Crafters Fellowship Hall  
 Thursday, Dec. 20 10:30am Daytime Quilters Fellowship Hall  
 
 ñSing to the Lord, all the earth!  Tell of his salvation from day to day.  Declare his glory 
among the nations.ò    I Chronicles 16:23-24a   (ñIn Praise to the Lordò) 
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Submitted by: Michelle Warner 

Bethesda Lutheran Communities
Sharing Jesus with People with Disabilities

There are many barriers for people 
with disabilities to becoming full 
members of the body of Christ. 

Bethesda works to break down those 
barriers for people with intellectual 
disabilities so that they can become 
part of their church body, and these 
ministry consultants work to ensure 
these individuals are welcomed in the 
Word and Sacrament. This mission 
grant will provide funding for faith-

filled services for brothers and sisters 
in Christ with intellectual 

disabilities. 

$100,000

New Beginnings for Children with Learning Needs

Lutheran Special Education 
Ministries supports children with 
learning needs in Lutheran School 
settings.  This grant will be used to 
purchase appropriate curriculum, 

materials and equipment to support 
the growth of LSEM.  This will foster 

the growth of LSEM programs, 
trusting that children who 

experience difficulty in learning will 
not be hindered and come to Jesus.

$5,000

Lutheran Special Education Ministries

 

 



Based on the Biblical account of the widowõs mite (Luke 21:1- 4), the Mite Box is intended 
for regular contributions of ômitesõ -  offerings above and beyond the support given to 
congregations and the LCMS. Mite Box contributions amount to millions of dollars that 
fund district and national mission grants and implement the LWML program.    

     
Each month we will highlight the grants supported by your generous mite 
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